
Church Report 
May 27, 2018 
  Attendance  134 
  General Fund  $2,835 
  MOOS  $555 
June 3, 2018 
  Attendance  203 
  General Fund  $6,336 
  MOOS  $60 
 Weekly offerings need to average $8,621 to meet budget. 

Next Sunday, June 17, 2018 – Music Sunday 
Worship Leaders—Lynn Sommer, Anne Sensenig 
Prelude/Offertory—CMCL Musicians 
Song Leader—Anne Sensenig 
Sound Technician—Ken Kulp 
Greeter—Janet Lind 
Ushers—Linda Berger, Jim Spicher, Scott Weaver, Leon Miller 
Child Care—Kim Van Donk, Denise Cope 
Helper—Ashton Clatterbuck 

CMCL Calendar 
June 2018 
 10 Small Group Recognition Sunday 

10 Congregational Meeting after service – vote on  
    Administrative Pastor Candidate 
11 Mennonite Men, 7 p.m. at Tellus360 

 17 Music Sunday 
19-21 Peace School 
23 Church Cleaning Day, 8:30 a.m. – 12:30 p.m. 
24 Peace School Sunday 
30 CMCL serves breakfast at First Reformed Church, 8 a.m. – noon 

July 2018 
 1 Sunday service: Risks Worth Taking, Holding On, Letting Go 

6 Parrot Gallery Reception, 5-9 p.m. – Julio Mendoza 
 

 
HOLDING IN LIGHT AND LOVE 

The persons named below are CMCLers who have shared joys or prayer concerns 
with the community in the previous weeks, or persons who are no longer physically 

able to come to services. Please take time to remember these folks especially 
throughout the week, in thought and prayer.  

If you have a joy or prayer concern you would like to bring to the congregation, please 
call or e-mail Susan at cmcl@communitymennonite.org 

 Christy Heatwole Kauffman, Ryan Kauffman, Ezra Kauffman 
 Hal King 
 Deb Cone Halsey and Mark Halsey 
 Sonny Ditzler 
 Beth Graybill, Stock Weinstock, Julian Graybill Brubaker 
 Deb and Carmen Napolitan 
 Beky Weidner, Larry Penner, Zach Penner and Ali Penner 
 Jerry Gibbs and Donna Walton-Gibbs 
 Luke and Mary Bomberger 
 Laurie, Ron, Emily, Annie and Ellis Vogt  
 Kristin, Michael, Ella and Madelyn Sharp (Mennonite Mission   
  Network, London) 
 

 

 
ANNOUNCEMENTS–June 10, 2018  
For June 10, 2018 to June 16, 2018 

CMCL 
OFFICE CLOSED OVER LUNCH ON MONDAY—Tomorrow, June 11, 2018, 
the office will be closed from 12 noon on. It will reopen on Tuesday, June 12, at 
9 a.m. 

SUMMER PASTORAL CARE COVERAGE—This summer, urgent pastoral 
care calls will be covered by rotation by Malinda Clatterbuck, Amanda Stoltzfus, 
Pam Brubaker and Pastoral Team (Deb Napolitan, Monte Garber, Luke Good, 
Naomi Paine and Carol Spicher). A schedule and on-call pastoral care number will 
be communicated to the congregation this week. 

WELCOMING NEW CMCL MEMBERS!—We are delighted to take into 
membership this month: Drew and Pam Brubaker, Kevin and Cara Longacre Hurst, 
Lila Garber, Jenni Leister and Yousaf Chaman, Elizabeth and Ken Nissley and 
Doris Smith. Rebecca Cordes has recently transferred her membership to Shalom 
Mennonite Fellowship in Tucson, AZ. 

PARENTS OF CHILDREN PK-8th GRADE—MEETING JUNE 24 (PEACE 
SCHOOL SUNDAY)—Hope you can make a 15 minute meeting in the Gathering 
Place for a short sharing and discussion on changes to the curriculum and 
breakdown of class divisions. All parents and children are invited to take part in this 
conversation directly following the service (probably about 11 a.m.). If you have 
any questions, feel free to contact Malinda. Malinda@communitymennonite.org 

CHILDREN’S CHURCH – JULY 1, 15, AUGUST 5—We are trying something 
new over the summer at CMCL- on the above dates Malinda Clatterbuck will be 
providing a "children's church" during the service. After the Children's story, she 
will lead the children downstairs (during the sermon -15-20 min) for a 
lesson/activity/creativity time with all of the kids who might want to find ways to 
make the most of their time in church Sunday morning. If any approved adults are 
interested in helping out with the planning or executing of this time, please contact 
Malinda. Malinda@communitymennonite.org 

PLANNED GIVING—Proposed budget for fiscal year 2018-2019 is in your 
mailbox this morning. Go to CMCL website and follow the link to planned giving in 
the lower right hand corner of the home page to indicate what you plan to give. 
Remember, both God and CMCL love cheerful and generous givers! 

VOTING FOR ADMINISTRATIVE PASTOR—Voting can be done today, June 
10, immediately after the service.  Voting will require that the voter check off that 
they have attended an event to get acquainted with the candidate, and that you are a 
member of CMCL. 



MENNONITE MEN—André Chubb and Linford Good decided to try continuing 
Hangouts over the summer months, 2nd Monday of month. Join us 7 p.m. on 
June 11, second floor of Tellus360, 24 E King St, Downtown Lancaster.  If weather 
permits, we may move to the rooftop. Food and non-alcoholic as well as alcoholic 
beverages available for purchase, not required to have a seat at the table. For more 
information: lingood@comcast.net or drechubb@gmail.com 

ACHENBACH DONUT DAY AKA CHURCH CLEANING DAY—Saturday, 
June 23, 8:30–12:30 p.m. Come when you can and leave when you must. Please help 
the facilities committee with the cleaning and repair tasks accumulated from another 
year’s wear and tear. Cleaning supplies will be provided or bring your own favorites. 
Indulge in Achenbach donuts to boost your energy and spirits.  

SAVE THE DATE FOR FALL ALL-CHURCH RETREAT—September 28-30, 
2018, CMCL will hold its annual all-church retreat at Camp Hebron. Registration 
will open 6 and close August 26. More information will be coming.  

CMCLer VANESSA HOFER—has a lead role in Little Women at Open Stage of 
Harrisburg. The show runs through June 30th. Tickets can be purchased at  
717-232-6736 or https://app.arts-people.com/index.phpticketing=oshbg. 

PAX JC—thanks the CMCLers who nominated agencies for the annual CMCL 
Agency Grant of $500.00. This gift has been sent to the following nine agencies.  

Advoz nominated by Ken Nissley 
Lancaster Downtowners nominated by Rod Houser 
Lancaster Interchurch Peace Witness nominated by Urbane Peachey 
Lancaster TreeTenders nominated by Mary Lou Houser 
Protestant Center for Pastoral Studies in Central America nominated 
 by Marcia Towers  
Reach Out and Read nominated by Tina Glanzer 
Samaritan Counseling Center nominated by Beth Crosby  
 and Gerald Ressler 
S. June Smith Center nominated by Gladys Horst 
The Shalom Project nominated by Margaret Krumm and André Chubb 

COMMUNITY/GENERAL MENNONITE 
JOB OPENINGS—Lancaster Mennonite School has several positions open for the 
2018-19 school year, such as Director of Marketing and Communication, Director of 
Annual Giving and Alumni Relations, Event Liaison, Spanish Immersion Teacher 
and others. See the LM website for a full listing and more information about 
each position: www.lancastermennonite.org/employment. 

JOB OPPORTUNITIES—Lancaster Mennonite Historical Society invites 
applicants for two open positions: Operations Coordinator  - Office management, 
volunteer coordination, facilities coordination, and similar, .80 FTE (4 days a week), 
working from Millstream Road location and Herr House Gift Shop Manager - 
Oversee gift shop and assist with 1719 Herr House and Native American Longhouse 
tours. .30 FTE 

TEENHOPE SCREENING SPECIALIST—Samaritan Counseling Center is 
seeking a PA licensed counselor to work primarily in TeenHope – a mental health 
awareness and screening program in local schools.  Duties include providing  

mental health education, coordinating the screening service, screening students, 
contacting parents, and referring students for services.  Focused on TeenHope alone 
this would be a part-time role, but with the addition of outpatient counseling, this 
could be full-time, at least during the school year. Some evening or Saturday hours 
are expected. Candidates should have experience and interest in counseling 
primarily with children and adolescents.  Master’s degree and PA license 
required.  Send resume and cover letter to Samaritan Counseling Center, Attention: 
Executive Director; 1803 Oregon Pike; Lancaster, PA 
17601.  Visit www.scclanc.org to learn more about Samaritan and TeenHope.  

WORLD DANCE LANCASTER PRESENTS KIDS' NIGHT—Thursday, 
June 14, 6:30 - 8:30 pm! Kids of all ages ($2) and adults to shepherd them ($5) 
are welcome. Kids can learn dances from cultures around the world, or just run 
in circles as they drink in the exotic music! Williamson Pavilion #11 in 
Lancaster County Central Park. Info: Zita Angelo 717-951-5152, 
zita.angelo712@gmail.com 

NULIFE @ NIMBLE THIMBLE—is offering Youth Sew Green Camp for ages 
8-12.  13 students for 4 weeks located at 45 North Market St (previously Nimble 
Thimble).  Camp runs for 4 weeks 4-8 daily from June 18 - June 29 and July 9 – 
July 20.  Cost $65 per week, fabric provided.  For applications email 
schirlynsfineart@yahoo.com with the subject CAMP.  If you are an adult with 
clearances and would like to help mentor students email Schirlyn Kamara the owner 
of NuLife@Nimble Thimble.  

EDUCATION RALLY—at the Capitol Rotunda in Harrisburg, Wednesday, 
June 20, 1 p.m. Off school for the summer? Or want to support fair allocation of 
education funding in PA? The differential between PA's current funding distribution 
and full fair funding would mean $40 million/year for children in Lancaster School 
District. (PA ranks last in the nation for equitable funding of schools. The 
current fair allocation practice applies to only 7% of PA monies earmarked for 
education.) Free buses leave Park City Mall 11 a.m.; return approximately 5 p.m. 
Registration/Information: http://tiny.cc/power100reg (and 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=NbVlLri7X2A) 

THE SHALOM PROJECT— Let’s Eat! Please join us for a Sudanese meal and 
cooking demonstration hosted by The Shalom Project. This event will bring together 
Lancaster residents from a variety of backgrounds in an effort to build relationships 
and enjoy each other’s company. You can sponsor a table for $200, which will seat 
six people of your choosing, or purchase individual tickets for $20 each. Proceeds 
support both The Shalom Project and Grape Leaf Cafe (“ethnic food prepared by 
resilient refugee women”). Saturday, July 7, 5:00 p.m., at The Mix at Arbor Place in 
Lancaster city. For more info, contact Nathan Grieser, director of The Shalom 
Project, at nathan@shalomlancaster.org or 267-222-0730. 

Budget Report—May 31, 2018 Sep 2017–Aug 2018 Budget: $448,275 

Budget to Date Income to Date 

$336,206 $377,197 

Monthly budget reports for are available online under Congregational Resources 

 


